

NHS Foundation Trust

Trust Headquarters
Chief Nurse

Royal Albert Edward Infirmary Wigan Lane Wigan WN1 2NN

T: 01942 773291

E: kevin.parker-evans@wwl.nhs.uk

Ref: FOI/2025/10993

Date Received: 7th August 2025

Response Due: 5th September 2025

Date: 1st September 2025

Dear Sir/Madam

With reference to your request for information received on 7th August 2025, I can confirm in accordance with Section 1 (1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 that we do hold the information you have requested. A response to each part of your request is provided below.

In your request you asked:

1. Do nurses working in endoscopy obtain patient consent for procedures? If yes, please confirm whether this applies to all types of endoscopic procedures or only specific ones.

Yes, the nurses that are consent trained will obtain consent.

- 2. What Agenda for Change (AfC) band are the nurses who undertake consent discussions and obtain patient consent in endoscopy settings?
 - Band 5
 - Band 6
 - Band 7
 - Band 8
- 3. Could you provide details of the competency framework, training requirements, or internal policies that support nurses in undertaking the consent process?

The nurses undertake inhouse training once they have been with the department for 12 months and have a clear knowledge in relation to procedures, risks, benefits and emergency procedures.

They undertake an assessment, observe a set number of consents, are observed for a set number of consents, assessed for consent, once deemed competent they are signed off and a reassessment of skills is completed on a 12 monthly basis.

a. If available, please supply any relevant competency documentation or a summary of the training and assessment process.

Please see the attached nurse consent training.

4. Could you provide a copy of the consent form used, or a redacted example/template, showing the sections completed by nursing staff when obtaining consent?

Please see the attached.

If you are not entirely satisfied with this response, please do not hesitate to contact the Information Governance Department via the email address provided. If we do not hear from you within 40 days, we will assume that we have been able to accommodate your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Yours sincerely,

KLLLE

Kevin Parker-Evans MBA, FCMI, CMgr. RN Dip HE

Chief Nursing Officer & Director of Infection Prevention and Control

PLEASE NOTE:

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to: Information Governance Department, Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh NHS Foundation Trust, Suite 9, Buckingham Row, Brick Kiln Lane, Wigan, WN1 1XX.

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire, SK9 5AF

Helpline number: 0303 123 111